
      
  

 
 

 

   
 
 
 

   
   

 
 

   
 
 

  
 

   
  

 
 

 
 

    
    

  
 

 
  
  

 
 

    
     
 
   

 
 

    
 
 

    
 

 
 

 

  
 

   
 

   
  

 
 

C a y u g a  C o u n t y C o m m u n i t y  C o l l e g e 
A u b u r n , N e w Y o r k 

Minutes of the regular meeting of the Board of Trustees held Thursday, September 22, 2022. 

Auburn Campus: Mr. Tony Franceschelli, Chair 
Mr. Mark Coleman, Trustee 
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Dr Dotterer also noted the enrollment snapshot provided in the written Board Report 
does not yet include K-12 enrollment, as their enrollment dates are a few weeks 
behind college course enrollment. She expects those numbers will be more complete 
by next months report. Finally, she offered an update on the SUNY EOP Grant, stating 
the program, now in its first year, is now fully staffed and off to a good start. The new 
Director comes with EOP experience and was able to pull together a summer 
institute/bridge program with included both in person and online components. She 
noted that how well that program worked given the short preparation time they had in 
this start-up year. After a brief discussion of the EOP Program and goals, it was 
decided that a longer presentation on the program would be offered a future 
committee meeting. 

4.1.4 Vice President of Workforce Development & Partnerships 

The Board extended their condolences to Dr. Kimura and her family. Dr. Durant 
reported that a new High School Completion program was launched in conjunction 
with Auburn Enlarged City School District. The program is focused on preparing 
students to the high school equivalency exam, but it also incorporates career and 
college exploration. There will be a presentation on this start up program later in the 
semester. 

4.1.5 CFO/Treasurer 

Ms. Albrecht, CFO & Treasurer introduced Mary Beth Leeson, as our new Comptroller, 
before she presented the July 2022 Financial Report. Highlights of the report 
included: 

The July statements were reviewed, as August is year-end and still being reviewed as 
final PS’s are being closed. August financials will be reported in September. Ms. 
Albrecht stated that the July Income and Expense reports had not changed much from 
prior months. 

Ms. Albrecht stated that the annual audit process will begin soon and will be 
completed mostly through virtual technology. There was some discussion about the 
timing of year-end work flow and audit timing and process. 

4.1.7 Student Trustee 

Ms. Wiseman was not present to offer a report. 



          
 

  
   

  
    

   

  
    

   
 




